[image: image1.png]é West Midlands Ambulance Service 7161

NHS Foundation Trust




 

Regional Partnership Forum (RPF)  ACTION POINTS for meeting on 11th October 2017
	No.
	Minute
	DETAILS
	To be actioned by:
	EVIDENCE
	RAG Status 

	1.
	02.17.3.4
	CFR Framework – KN to speak to Dr Carson in regard to the evidence Dr Carson has referred to that that more 18 year olds manage fine for (hanging cases) and that people are harmed psychologically when they could of done something to help but were unable to do so, rather than trying to help at distressing cases. 
	Nick Henry

	Update: 31 08 17:  Nick Henry reported that this work is currently ongoing.

Operating model to be agreed then the governance framework can be completed.

Further verbal updates to be provided to the group.


	

	
	· Health and Safety PPE to CFRs
	
	31 08 17:  Action complete.

	

	
	· Uniform to CFRs 
SG asked if the same uniform as WMAS staff is worn.  MB confirmed that it had been agreed for new CFRs to wear new blue uniform and existing CFRs to wear existing green until replacement uniform is needed.
	
	31 08 17: Nick Henry to pick up at Regional forum to go through plan.  Small numbers of staff involved and not a widespread problem.

Will link in with the ongoing CFR framework and governance work and included in the new document.


	

	
	· Epaulettes for CFRs

The group further discussed clarification of suitable epaulettes for CFRs for when in a GP environment or as ambulance dispatched resources.


	
	31 08 17: Complete
	

	
	· CFR Dispatch to Category 1 Calls
	Nathan Hudson and 

Nick Henry
	The Chair stated that further discussion is needed around dispatching to Category 1 calls.  Standards have not been released as yet.  As soon as guidance is received NH and NHe will share with the group.

EPG Update 16 08 17: Jez Brown to present at the October RPF.  Remains amber.

	


	2.
	03.17.04
	Bariatric and Accessibility:  

· Staffside asked about the stretchers used in general fleet and the weight difference in the bariatric stretchers.  Management confirmed that the weight difference was minimal.  Nathan Hudson stated that the risk would be minimised by sharing the bariatric vehicle and ensuring that all staff are trained.  

· Nathan Hudson and Jeremy Brown to monitor on usage and capability.

· New Flow Chart and information to go into weekly briefing.


	Nathan Hudson and Jeremy Brown
	Update 19 07 17:  The group discussed the weight of the bariatric stretcher and general use of the bariatric vehicles.  The Chair confirmed that other vehicles take priority for rostering but that the bariatric vehicles can be used where appropriate.  
Update 31 08 17:  Staffside reported that bariatric vehicles are still being rostered for general use, specifically noted in Stoke.  Nathan Hudson confirmed that there are still around 800 staff to train and would look into it.  Action to revert to Amber.
	


	3.
	03.17.07
	Policies and Procedures:
· Paul Tolley, Matt Brown and Pete Green to look at high speed driving training and hazard perception.

.
	Paul Tolley and Pete Green


	Update 19 07 19:  The VARG (Vehicle Accident Reduction Group) has been set up and holds regular meetings.  
Update 31 08 17:  The last meeting of VARG (Vehicle Action Reduction Group) was cancelled and no plans set for further meetings.  Nathan Hudson to action today and get dates in diaries.


	


	
	· Nathan Hudson and Staffside to work in partnership to resolve discrepancy in accident reports and actual CCTV footage.  To be discussed more fully at EPG
	Nathan Hudson and Staffside
	Update 19 07 17:  Ongoing and further meetings required.  Diane Scott and Craig Cooke are guardians of the CCTV policy.  DJS asked if there had been any breaches.  SG answered that there had been no breaches but policy had been used.  DJS asked for examples to discuss outside of this meeting.
EPG Update 16 08 17:  No further breaches reported.

Update 31 08 17:    Discussed at EPG.  Craig Cooke and Diane Scott are the only members of staff authorised to release CCTV footage and will feedback to operational managers.
	


	4.
	03.17.10
	Review of the Trade Union Recognition Agreement:
The Group agreed that this agreement needs to be updated and suggested organising a small working group who will then bring back proposals.  Pete Green to work in partnership with Kim Nurse.

	Kim Nurse and Pete Green
	Update 19 07 17:  Review ongoing.  A meeting is scheduled for 24th August 2017.  Updates to this group at the next meeting on 31st August.
24 08 17:  Meeting arranged for 24 08 17 postponed.  To be re-arranged.
	


	5.
	05.17.03
	PTS Development Update:

Concerns raised around clinical responsibility for patients and training of PTS staff, if a patient’s condition deteriorates.  Michele Brotherton and Staffside to meet to go through criteria to check advice given.

Health and Safety issues at Frankley.  No air conditioning.  Michelle to work with Les Smith and Chris Kerr.

	Michelle Brotherton,

Mike Foster, Stuart Gardner and Steve Thompson
	Update 19 07 17:  MB confirmed that there will be sessions in mandatory training.  A guidance booklet for PTS staff will be brought to LPF and RPF.
EPG Update 16 08 17:  Guidance booklet circulated for comment.

Update 31 08 17:  Complete.  On LPF Agenda for regular updates.
	


	6.
	05.17.12
	End of Shift Tasking:  
End of shift crews finishing back on own stations:  Further work required to draw up guidance.
	Jeremy Brown
And Nathan Hudson
	Update 19 07 17:  A meeting took place yesterday to discuss ways of getting staff back to their own bases for meal breaks and to finish on time, especially for solo workers.  Action ongoing.  The Chair said that old county boundaries were being considered again but would also work with staff and ask where they want to go.  ST emphasised that each request should be considered on an individual basis.
EPG Update 16 08 17:  Policy updated as follows:  Cat1 – 20 minutes, Cat 1, Cat 2 and Cat 1 back up – 30 minutes, Cat 2 – 60 minutes.
Update:  31 08 17:  Nathan Hudson confirmed that work is ongoing to ensure staff can take a meal break and finish on time.  A brief overview as follows: 

· First two hours of meal break window – staff given Cat 1 and 2.

· Last two hours – given Cat 1.

· Last 20 minutes of shift – Cat 1 only.

· Last 40 minutes of shift – Cat 1 and Cat 2.

· No Cat 3 or 4 calls in last hour of shift.

· Shrewsbury Hub now being used to respond from – better staff morale.

· Overall this is seen as a good news story for staff.

· Jez to report to RPF again in October / November when new changes bedded in.

	


	7.
	06.17.05
	Two actions from Director Updates:

· Nathan Hudson to check policy for details of a 45 second rule.

	Nathan Hudson


	Update: 19 07 17:  

Mobilisation for Category 1 response.  It has been confirmed that ’45 seconds’ for mobilisation has not been stated in any document.  ST has carried out timings at some hubs and stations.  Where the mess room is at one end of a building and the vehicles at another, it is not possible to mobilise within 45 seconds without making staff run and pose a risk to themselves and others. There is also the time needed to lock up the premises to consider.  The Chair confirmed that the guidelines are for crews to mobilise to all jobs in a timely manner, without detriment to other staff or patients. 
Update 31 08 17:  Action Complete

	


	
	· Nathan Hudson to look into delays around uniform supply.

	Michelle Brotherton
	Update 19.07.17:  The Chair confirmed that uniforms are currently delivered within 3 weeks of order.  With regard to historic orders, he stated that if an order has not been received within 3 months, it can be considered lost / unprocessed, and a new order will need to be raised.  MB added that no uniform issues had been reported from PTS.  Staffside mentioned that some PTS Birmingham staff had been given white shirts.  MB will look into this.

Update 31 08 17:  Action Complete
	


	8.
	06.17.08
	Wage errors and reimbursements.

· Staffside raised several concerns around pay slips, wage errors and discrepancies. Linda Millinchamp to be invited to next EPG to gather more information to bring back to next RPF.
	Linda Millinchamp

	Update 19 07 17:  Linda did not go to the EPG this month and is aiming to attend in August.  
EPG Update 16 08 17: Payslips available to be viewed online prior to pay day.  Any errors or discrepancies to be raised with payroll to consider inclusion on the supplementary payroll. 

Update 31 08 17:  Linda Millinchamp has not yet met with this group.  Article went into the Weekly Brief for staff information.  Serious concerns ongoing around pay and incorrect deductions made to wages.  Kim Nurse to meet with Linda Millinchamp on her return from leave.  Unions can then be updated and findings presented at the RPF in October.
Update 22 09 17:  A meeting took place on 20th September 2017 with Craig Cooke, Linda Millinchamp and payroll.  To be fedback at next RPF in October.
	

	9.
	08/17/06
	Policies and Procedures:

Pete Green flagged up concerns around managers using HR ‘guidelines’ for sickness reviews, which he believed did not follow the Sickness Policy.  Individual cases would be discussed outside of this meeting.

Discussion followed that if any guidance is developed and shared, it would be in consultation with Staffside.    HR professionals attend meetings, but do not lead them.  The Sickness Policy is robust and clear and this must be communicated through to training.  

No formal guidance exists at present with regard to returning to work post sickness, to alternative duties.  Alternative duties are to be used appropriately.

Steve Thompson advised the group that ‘guidance’ had been available on the Trust’s intranet.  CB to ask Lynsey Kumari to remove it.  Action CB
	Carla Beechey
	Update: 27 09 17:

Any historic guidance documents have been removed from the intranet.

Revised guidance / training material will be made available once developed in consultation with staff side.


	

	10
	08/17/09
	AOB:
Recognition of Life Extinct.  Risks involved in electronic input or with leaving a form with a member of the family i.e. data protection, hacking, new student paramedics not being given a PIN number.  Acton:  Nathan Hudson and Nick Henry to look into and bring findings back to next RPF meeting in October.  ACTION: NH and NHe

	Nathan Hudson and Nick Henry
	Update: 28 09 17

Not aware of any issues with the electronic role in Staffordshire and no issues seen from the use of a paper copy with the patient.
	

	11
	08/17/09
	AOB:
EOC move update: Reena Farrington has sent written requests to Craig Cooke and no response has been received to date.  No invitation was forthcoming for a site meeting.   Management replied that they could not offer an update at this point as they do not know themselves.  There had been no real discussion at EMB and no presentation of timescales or which staff moving to which base.  An urgent action was agreed to invite Craig Cooke and Simon Lewis along to the next RPF.  Craig to be asked to set up a project group to include staffside.  Action: KN and NH

	Kim Nurse and Nathan Hudson
	Craig Cooke and Simon Lewis have been invited to the RPF on 11th October.
	

	12
	08/17/09
	AOB:
Welfare Meetings:  now referred to as ‘Absence Review Meetings’. Staffside queried when this change came about.   Action:  Carla Beechey to look into this.  Important that these meetings are happening and the wording on the invitation letters is also important.  Action:  CB 


	Carla Beechey
	Update:  01 09 17:  The letter used on this occasion had been individually amended from the normal welfare meeting template, this appears to be an isolated case.  However, the template invite letter has been further amended upon review to more appropriately reflect the purpose of the meeting, i.e. welfare / support.  All the HR team have been updated and advised accordingly.  CM also updated by email 01.09.2017.

	

	13
	08/17/09
	AOB:
PTS being instructed to strap Zimmer frames to the back of vehicles.  Staffside raised concerns as seems inappropriate and potentially against the law.  Evidence has been raised but not gone through the correct route.  Nathan Hudson agreed to get answers.  Action: NH

	Nathan Hudson
	Update: 28 09 17

Formal risk assessment undertaken – relevant actions required now in place.
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